


work. 
 
4. In view of the above findings, I require you to take suitable and sufficient measures to 
improve arrangements for the control and supervision of work at Hinkley Point B and in 
particular the control and supervision of contractors. The improved arrangements should: 

 be based on an analysis of the arrangements for control and supervision 
relevant to the contamination event on 16th July 2009 at Hinkley Point B and 
any identified shortfalls; 

 include measures to ensure that safe systems of work are established and 
followed; 

 ensure adequate coordination and leadership of mixed British Energy and 
contractor work parties; 

 ensure that clear lines of accountability are established between persons 
undertaking work and British Energy management responsible for control and 
supervision of work, and; 

 include measures to ensure that the improved arrangements are followed. 
 
5. NII have written separately to  (CNO Region One) noting the above 
deficiencies and requesting that that the new arrangements for management of contractors 
that are currently being rolled out across the BE fleet take full cognisance of this event. 
 
6. The NII inspections on 22 July 2009 and 18 August 2009 also identified a number of other 
shortfalls in relation to separate licence conditions and regulations, which I consider should 
be addressed.  
 

a) The Ionising Radiations Regulations 1999 (IRRs) Regulation 7 require the duty holder 
to undertake a risk assessment prior to undertaking any new activity involving work 
with ionising radiation. The assessment must be suitable and sufficient and should 
identify any measures needed to control exposure. The risk assessment underpinning 
RWP 3446 was produced before the decision was taken to adopt “open hole” working 
and there is no evidence to show that this RWP was reviewed in the light of the 
revised system of work. Had a risk assessment of the work actually undertaken been 
carried out, the key step of restoring the pressure boundary could have been identified 
and highlighted in the documentation. 

b) IRR Regulation 8 requires, where practicable, that restriction of exposure is achieved 
by engineered means in preference to safe systems of work and PPE. There is 
evidence to show that isolation of the gas bypass plant was the preferred option and 
that “open hole” working was adopted only when the presence of CO2 evolution was 
identified as an additional hazard. However, the vigour with which solutions to the 
CO2 evolution problem was pursued is questionable and there is no record that the 
hierarchy of control measures was dealt with explicitly in the risk assessment. 

c) Licence Condition 24 requires that all operations which may affect safety are carried 
out in accordance with written instructions. There were instructions on the work order 
card regarding the replacement of the valve, but they were flawed. The instructions 
assume that there is an isolation and a requirement to check it. Experience with 
Reactor 4 was that the valve operating handle had to be removed because of confined 
space working, which was not factored into the instructions. Finally, the instructions 
contain an option to fit a blank, which would have been impossible with the inflow of 
air created for “open hole” working. The work instructions were not taken to the point 










